
 
Meeting Location
Bellaire Civic Center
7008 South Rice Ave.
Bellaire, TX 77401

Semi-Annual Swap Meet

Join us on Saturday, July 18th, for the Semi-Annual HAAUG Swap Meet. 
Bring your gently-used tech devices to sell or come see what our users 
have for sale!

Setup begins at 8am and the swap meet o cially starts at 9am. Come early 
for the best deals!

Each HAAUG member gets a free swap meet table. Additional tables (or 
tables for non-members) are $50 each. Electricity is $5 per table.

Please take all your unsold items with you when you leave! Area electronics 
recyclers are listed on page 12.
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2015 Membership Survey
Click here to help us make HAAUG the best it can be by taking our short 2015 Membership Survey! 
All HAAUG members who complete the survey will be entered to win a $20 iTunes Gift Card. (To be 
elegible please make sure you provide enough contact information on the last question for us to 
identify you!)

Your Content Here
Have you tried a new Mac or iOS application? Found a neat accessory for your iPhone? Want to share 
a cool tip you’ve come across? Write about it, and send your column to editor@haaug.org. You can 
help make the Apple Barrel a better publication while providing valuable insight and opinion to your 
fellow HAAUG members!

Board of Directors for 2016
The HAAUG 2016 Board of Directors is as follows:
			   President				    Phil Booth
			   Vice President				   Steve Bridgham
			   Secretary				    Jack E. Adair
			   Treasurer				    Clair Jaschke
			   Membership				    David Jaschke
			   Media and Communications		 Ryan Eisworth
			   Directors at Large			   Mike Epstein
								        Mike King

Mailing List Notes
We have been having a few issues with the HAAUG mailing lists. Everything should be in working 
order now, but at least for the time being you will receive emails from HAAUG via a different address 
(announce@lists.haaug.org), so please make sure you have this address whitelisted in your junk 
mail filter to ensure delivery of the Apple Barrel and important HAAUG announcements. HAAUG 
may also elect to move to a service called MailChimp soon to send out the Apple Barrel and other 
announcements.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5P5C5FR
mailto:editor%40haaug.org?subject=Apple%20Barrel%20Submission
http://www.haaug.org/
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Boss HAAUG Speaks
Monthly Address from the HAAUG President

By the time you read this you will have heard Happy New Year a few too many times. I hope your holidays were happy. 
Did you receive any new tech gadgets? I had a great time visiting my brother and his family in the Washington DC area. 
The weather was weird with temps in the seventies and rain. It seemed that winter slammed into the north east after I 
left. 

I want to thank Doug Smith for his presentation at the last Meeting. Last minute shopping tips are always helpful. I 
would like to thank the membership for allowing me to be president of HAAUG for another year. I spoke with the city 
and HAAUG will be meeting at the Bellaire Civic Center for the foreseeable future. I will let you know if things change. 

Well, I will be spending my time going through my house and identifying gently used items that I can sell at the January 
swap meet. There is still time to reserve a table and see if you can clear out some of the stuff that you no longer use and 
need to clear out. You either have orders from a significant other or you are self-motivated clear the clutter out. I know 
that I will have several iPhone 6s Plus cases that I tried but found they did not work. I will have other stuff for sale also. 

At the December board meeting we approved the budget for the club. As I have said many times your board spends 
money wisely and that the club is in good financial shape. The new board starts in January and there is one item of club 
business that we need to attend to at the January meeting and that is having the membership approved the budget.

There wasn’t any significant Apple news, but I am sure that the company will be reporting mind blowing results in the 
quarter leading to the holidays. Most of the tech news was the debate between law enforcement and tech companies 
about encryption. Law enforcement wants a “back door” in to your accounts to gather intelligence about possible terror 
attacks. Apple is a leading advocate against allowing the government access to your messages and other items. Many 
people were upset when we found out that agencies in the government were vacuuming up telephone metadata (what 
number called what number). The verdict is still out as to whether the government was able to use that information to 
spot trends and stop terror attacks. There was a report on a website that I look at that that analysis did not predict the 
Paris attack. 

When you read this article stop and make a backup of your hard drive. The first of the new year is a good time to back 
up your data. It is also a good idea for your new years resolution to create a system for periodic backups and stick to it. 
It will be easier to keep than losing weight. Although that is a good one also.

Please come to the January meeting even if you are not selling anything. It is a great time to network with fellow 
members without the formal meeting. I will see you January 16th at the Bellaire Civic Center. Sales start at 9:00am

	 Phil Booth
2016 HAAUG President
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An iOS 9 Feature to Watch Out For
“WiFi Assist” could lead to a bigger cellular bill than you’d expect...

HAAUG Member Frederick B. submitted this CBS News article about an iPhone feature that was added in the 
recent iOS 9 update. The feature, called WiFi Assist, is intended to ensure you always have a fast and responsive 
experience using Internet-enabled apps on iPhone by failing over to your cellular Internet connection when 
you are on a WiFi network that isn’t performing well. For users with large data plans or unlimited data, this may 
be a welcome feature. If you usually skirt the limits if your data plan or incur overages, you’ll probably want to 
turn it off.

The feature can be found in the iOS Settings app under the “Cellular” option at the very, very bottom of the 
page. If you turn the feature off, your iPhone should avoid using cellular data when you’re connected to a WiFi 
network (as you might expect!) 

I have personally had good luck with this feature and find it to be a welcome change, however I do have a fairly 
spacious Mobile Share plan on AT&T. I have always felt that iPhone hangs onto “bad” WiFi networks for far too 
long and connects to networks too aggresively. When I plug my iPhone into my car and try to play Internet 
radio, it usually would not begin playing until I was all the way at the end of my block, when it would finally 
give up on talking to the AirPort base station inside my house. The WiFi assist feature has made this slightly 
better, as it seems to “give up” sooner and revert to cellular data.

While we’re on the topic of cellular data usage, the Cellular settings page on iPhone has a ton of options, 
allowing you very granular control over your data usage. You can turn cellular data usage off on a per-app 
basis, while still allowing those applications to use the network when you are connected to WiFi. The iPhone 
also tracks statistics for your cellular network usage (which are cumulative until you manually reset them) so 
you can keep an eye on which applications are eating through your cellular data allowance. By selecting the 
System Services item, you can also view the usage totals for your Personal Hotspot, Siri, Messaging, and more. 

Thanks, Frederick, for the tip! If you have an article for the Apple Barrel or a topic you’d like to see discussed, 
send an email to editor@haaug.org!

Ryan Eisworth

https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/patina/id942568098?ls=1&mt=12

http://miami.cbslocal.com/2016/01/05/new-iphone-feature-can-drive-bill-up/
mailto:editor%40haaug.org?subject=
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Event Schedule
 January 16, 2015

Main Room 2nd Room 3rd Room
9:00 am

Swap Meet

9:30 am
10:00 am
10:30 am
11:00 am
11:30 am
12:00 pm
12:30 pm

1:00 pm
1:30 pm Board of Directors 

Meeting2:00 pm

Upcoming Events
 Future Meeting Dates and Events

Special Interest Groups (SIGs) and Ad Hoc Meetings
Groups are welcome to use the casual spaces to meet on other topics. Scheduled SIGs take precedence. If 
you have an idea for a SIG, email the HAAUG SIG Coordinator at SIG_Coordinator@haaug.org!

mailto:SIG_Coordinator%40haaug.org?subject=SIG%20Topic%20Suggestion
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Location: Embassy Suites, 2911 Sage Road, Houston, Texas

Attendees: Phil Booth, David Jaschke, Clair Jaschke, Jack Adair, 
Mike King, Mike Epstein

Call to Order: By President Phil Booth at 1:16 PM following the 
conclusion of the November General Meeting.

General Announcements: We will be back at the Bellaire Civic 
Center next month and are already paid through January for the 
Swap Meet. We are still uncertain about whether or not they will 
be tearing down the existing Civic Center.

Monthly Reports

Secretary - Jack Adair: Minutes of the October BOD meeting 
were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report - Clair Jaschke: Clair reported that our 
checking account balance as of the end of October was 
$4,804.68. Our savings account balance was $10,002.82, for total 
cash on hand of $14,807.50. All but one bill was paid, and that bill 
was taken care of in early November. Doug will send us receipts 
for Bob LeVitus’ lunch today and for last February as well.

Membership - David Jaschke: Dave reported that we ended 
the month of October with 138 members, which was the same 
as September, and down from 152 members (a difference of 14 
members) from October 31, 2014. We had a total of 5 transactions 
in October, which included three renewals, one lapsed renewal, 
and one new member. One of these transactions was by credit 
card, with the rest being by check. We had several new members 
join today as a result of Bob LeVitus’ appearance today.

Programming Report: Phil will confirm with Doug Smith about 
presenting at the December 19 meeting. The SIG room was full 
today, and the new projector was a big hit.

HAAUG Electronic Communications Systems - Ryan Eisworth: 
Ryan was absent today, but he did get the Apple Barrel published.

New Business
State Registration: Phil has not yet done anything about the 
state registration. He will work this between Christmas and New 
Years’s.

Wi-Fi Subscription Issue: The Bellaire WiFi is apparently 
improved - perhaps we do not need to make a purchase. 
However, we will keep this option in our back pockets, although 
it may not be needed as long as we can get a few minutes of 
WiFi time from one of of our members if necessary. We may 

want to have this device during the time that the Civic Center is 
unavailable (if that does indeed happen). We will have to include 
this in the budget starting in January.

Possible Projector Purchase: The projector cost was $865.99. 
Phil also purchased a high speed 25 foot HDMI cable for $25.99. 
He also spend $39.99 for a bag for the projector, and a Lightning 
to HDMI display adapter for $48.99 and a miniDP to HDMI 
adapter for $29.95..

Adjournment: At 1:32 P.M.

BOD Minutes
October 17, 2015
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Classifieds
Products and support for the Macintosh community

Got a story or photo
you would like to see 

in the monthly edition 
of Apple Barrel?

The Apple Barrel is always looking for 
good, meaty material for its monthly 

publication. If you have a personal 
story, review of a new product or just 

a funny or helpful thought, feel free to 
spread the word via the Barrel.

Submit your story, review, 
photos, or other content 

to: editor@haaug.org

mac first aid
c o m p u t e r  s e r v i c e s

Specializing in Apple Computers
• •On-site Service 
• •Repairs 
•

Special Discount Rate
Consulting 

 Very Reasonable Rates

       for HAAUG Members

Ser ving the Houston Area for 15 Years!
(281) 537-2842

Your Ad Here!

Interested in putting
your company in our
monthly Apple Barrel

publication? Email
editor@haaug.org to

make it happen!

mailto:abe%40haaug.org?subject=Apple%20Barrel%20Submission
mailto:editor%40haaug.org?subject=Advertising%20Inquiry
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Classifieds
Products and support for the Macintosh community

Need help? Ask the experts.
Consulting • Database Development

Web Design and Development • Internet Hosting

www.macexperts.net                                                        281-788-5333

Houston
Sign Company

Signs • Banners • Vehicle Graphics

Digital Printing • Screen Printing

Come to us for all your signage needs. 

Quality and Service since 1946.

713-622-3123
www.houstonsign.com

Eclipse Productions
713-665-5261

Advertising Rates
General Rate Policy
If more or less space than specified is 
used within one year from the date of 
first insertion, the rate will be adjusted 
to the earned rate published here.

Frequency Rates
Number of insertions in a 12-month 
period determines frequency rate.

Rates (per issue)
2/3 Page Ad
Dimensions: 5 x 10.125 in.
Frequency: 1x $125, 2x $120, 3x $115

1/2 Page Ad
Dimensions: 7.625 x 5 in.
Frequency: 1x $90, 2x $85, 3x $80

1/3 Page Ad
Dimensions: 3.75 x 5 in.
Frequency: 1x $75, 2x $70, 3x $65

1/4 Page Ad
Dimensions: 3.75 x 5 in.
Frequency: 1x $65, 2x $60, 3x $55

1/6 Page Ad
Dimensions: 5 x 2.5 in.
Frequency: 1x $40, 2x $35, 3x $30

Business Card Ad
Dimensions: 3.5 x 2 in.
Frequency: 1x $30, 2x $25, 3x $15

Dimensions of advertisements may 
vary as a result of document layout.

http://www.houstonsign.com
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Become Part of the Action
Join or renew your membership with the one and only Houston Area Apple Users Group today!

Join Online With
a Credit Card

Paying for your membership 
online with a credit card is 

secure, fast and easy.

Visit www.haaug.org/membership 
for details on joining.

Join by Mail:

Please print out and complete the following form. Send a check or money order payable 
to HAAUG and mail it to the address shown below. Dues for regular members are $35 
per year. Student memberships are available for full-time students at a high school, 
community college or university for the rate of $10 per year.

Your membership card will be mailed to you. You may pick up your starter kit at the next 
HAAUG meeting.

First: ______________________________	 Last: ______________________________

Company: __________________________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________________

City/State/ZIP: ______________________________________________

Home Phone: ______________________	 Work Phone: ______________________

Cell Phone: ______________________	

Email: __________________________________________

Type of Computer: _________________________________________

Membership:
	 ___ New Membership ($35.00)	 ___ Renewal ($35.00)
	 ___ Two-Year Renewal ($70.00)	 ___ Student ($10.00) Requires Student ID

Check # _______________		  Member # (if renewing): _______________

How did you hear about HAAUG?

_______________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Do you know someone who would be willing to join HAAUG? 	 Y    |    N

Would you be willing to volunteer in HAAUG? 

_______________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Mail check to:
HAAUG

Attn: Membership Chairman
P.O. Box 570957

Houston, TX 77257-0957

http://www.haaug.org/membership/
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Membership Benefits
Enjoy the benefits of being a HAAUG member.

Monthly Meetings
This is where the excitement begins. On the third Saturday of each month, members of 
HAAUG meet for a day filled with activities, including presentations by major software 
and hardware vendors, special interest group (SIG) meetings, raffles, and much, much 
more. Swap Meets are held twice each year, in January and July.

Social Media & Internet Presence
The HAAUG web site at http://www.haaug.org is the place to go for up-to-date information 
on what we are doing. In addition, there is a HAAUG group on Facebook, where people 
can go to interact with fellow HAAUG members on topics of interest related to Apple and 
its products.

Club Magazine
Club and industry news, meeting information and special member offers are published in 
our monthly newsletter – The Apple Barrel, which is available to members on the HAAUG 
website in Adobe PDF format.

Mentor Program
The HAAUG Mentor Program puts people with hardware, software, system or network 
problems in contact with volunteers who can provide solutions. Contact with the mentors 
can be made through the HAAUG Hotline, e-mail, or at the monthly meetings.

Special Interest Groups (SIGs)
People with common interests, including Macintosh and OS X basics, iOS, Internet, games, 
educational computing, databases, publishing, graphics, desktop video, programming 
and more gather for in-depth discussion, product demonstrations, tutorials and general 
knowledge sharing.

HAAUG Hotline
Call the HAAUG Hotline at 832-305-5999 for the latest meeting information and to leave 
voice mail for officers.

Lots of Fun & Friendships
HAAUG is a not-for-profit volunteer group founded in 1978, three years before there was 
an IBM PC. Approximately 200 members enjoy the benefits of HAAUG. We range from 
beginners to experts, but we all know the secret to making our computers more valuable: 
a HAAUG membership!

Learn more about the benefits of HAAUG membership at www.haaug.org.

The Apple Barrel is a monthly 
publication of the Houston Area 
Apple Users Group (HAAUG), P.O. 
Box 570957, Houston, TX 77257-
0957.

Apple Barrel’s editors have a policy to 
protect the creative rights of authors. 
The Editors acknowledge that authors’ 
works are copyrighted and intend 
to honor those copyrights by: 1) this 
statement of policy, 2) providing, 
where considered significant, copies 
of edited text to the author for review 
prior to publication, 3) seeking 
permission to reprint previously 
published pieces from the author 
whenever possible, and 4) printing 
acknowledgment of reprints used.

If you are interested in joining HAAUG, 
please call the HAAUG hotline at 
(832) 305-5999 or sign up via our web 
site at www.haaug.org.

Annual membership is $35 for regular 
members, and $10 for student 
members (limited to students enrolled 
at a high school, community college, 
or university.) The Hotline is also the 
Mentor line if you need help. Guests 
are welcome to attend one or two 
meetings to get acquainted with 
HAAUG, but participation in certain 
activities may be limited to members 
only. HAAUG is an independent 
support group of Apple product 
users and is not affiliated with Apple, 
Inc. The following are trademarks 
of Apple, Inc.: Apple, Apple II, Apple 
IIgs, Macintosh, Mac, iMac, iBook, 
PowerBook, MacBook, MacBook Air, 
MacBook Pro, iPhone, iPod, iPad, OS X, 
iOS, ImageWriter, LaserWriter and the 
Apple logo. All other brand names are 
registered trademarks or trademarks 
of their respective holders, and are 
hereby acknowledged.

http://www.haaug.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/9219003379/
http://www.haaug.org
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Got Junk?
Houston-Area Computer and Equipment Recyclers

Houston area recycling centers:
Environmental Service Center
11500 South Post Oak Road • Dial 311 or 713-837-9130

Westpark Recycling Center
5900 Westpark • Dial 311 or 713-837-9130

Goodwill COMPUTER WORKS
12230 Westheimer, Houston, TX 77077 281-589-1215

Commercial electronics recyclers:
ScrapComputer.com
350 W. 38th St., Houston, TX 77018 • 713-691-9995
Accepts all computer-related items free; offers free pickup for large amounts.

Altech Metals, Inc.
10612 Hempstead, Building A • 713-680-9325
No TVs or monitors

ARM Trading, Inc.
2476 Bolsover, Suite 557 • 713-665-0213

Compucycle
620 W. 6th St. • 713-866-8021

ONYX Environmental Services
Baytown • 1-800-624-9302

Houston Computer Recycler
6102 Brittmoore, Suite N • 713-937-3334

Recycle America Waste Management Asset Recovery Group
2102 Atascocita Road, Humble • 281-540-8900

Eagle Electronics
10612 Hempstead, Building A • 713-934-8585


